
From: Kenzie Riddle <KenzieRiddle@schouse.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: Pierce McNairPierceMcNair@schouse.gov

Date: 1/9/2016 6:51:53 AM
Subject: Re: Facilities Meeting

Katherine,

I'll check with Rep. Bingham monday morning. I know he has ethics in the morning, session, and then 
we have a budget meeting.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 8, 2016, at 5:50 PM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Pierce and Kenzie,
Hope all is well.
Is there a time on Tuesday that works for both Mr. Bingham and Mrs. Rita to meet with us to discuss funding for 
school facilities?
We would like to meet with them before the Governor rolls this initiative out on Wednesday.
Thank you,
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

mailto:Kenzie%2520Riddle%2520%253CKenzieRiddle@schouse.gov%253E
mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
mailto:PierceMcNair@schouse.gov
mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

